
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers & Whānau,

It has been an absolute pleasure to see our tamariki

actively getting involved in various sports training, music

practices, and student leader initiatives such as art and

board games clubs, and bible story reading during lunch

times. These are such highlights for our students to shine

and we are proud to celebrate this!

Our Mid-Year Reports have recently been published along

with a clear explanation of our reporting process emailed

to all parents to read and understand. 

Teachers are looking forward to engaging in discussions

with all parents on supporting your children with the next

steps towards progressing well in their learning journey for

the remainder of the year. We thank you for how you

continue to partner with our teachers to see our students

thrive. Bookings for Parent Teacher Student Conferences

close on Sunday 18 June.

Our students have shown incredible maiā (courage) this

term across the curriculum, despite the winter season we

are in now. With two weeks left of Term 2, we pray they

continue to carry this value to finish the term well.

From the Junior Years Leadership Team

Fortnightly update from the Junior Years
Leadership Team

RĀM E R E  ( F R I D A Y )  1 6  P I P I R I  2 0 2 3 W E E K  8 ,  T E R M  2  /  2 3
N E W S L E T T E R

Y1-6 PARENT TEACHER
STUDENT CONFERENCES
TUESDAY 20 JUNE
WEDNESDAY 21 JUNE

KIWI CAM ASSESSMENTS
ENGLISH - 20 JUNE
MATHS - 22 JUNE
SCIENCE - 28 JUNE

HPPA HOCKEY
TOURNAMENT - 20 JUNE

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

HPPA RUGBY
TOURNAMENT-  23 JUNE

ACS NETBALL
TOURNAMENT -  27 JUNE

TERM 2 ENDS - 30 JUNE
TERM 3 BEGINS 17 JULY

40 HOUR FAMINE
WEEKEND - 16-18 JUNE

MATARIKI - 14 JULY



It 's been amazing seeing students

cycling, walking and scootering to school

and wearing their helmets & bright hi-vi's

to be seen and safe.

We want our tamariki to be arriving and

leaving Golflands campus safely.

Unfortunately, there are drivers who

continue to put others' lives at risk by

stopping on the yellow lines,

stopping/pulling into the exit of the

school drive-way and making u-turns near

the school. The Kea Road Patrol team

have noticed cars travelling at speeds

that put other drivers and our tamariki at

risk of getting injured. Please ensure you

are driving at the correct speed and

dropping your children off in a safe area. 

Let's continue to be the best role models

for our children by following the rules of

the road. 

T R A V E L W I S E  W E E K  W I N N E R S

CONGRATULATIONS TO ROOM 12 WHO ARE TERM 2'S TRAVELWISE WINNERS!

THE TRAVELWISE TEAM DELIVERED ICE-BLOCKS TO THEIR CLASS LAST FRIDAY.



P O E T R Y  A S S E M B L Y  H I G H L I G H T S



N E W  E N T R A N T S  C O F F E E  G R O U P

Thank you to the parents who joined our Bilingual and multilingual Coffee
group morning on Friday, 16th June. It was a great morning, talking about
our culture, our traditions and that our language is the foundation upon
which we build our identity. Discussing the value of heritage language, the
difference between social and academic language. Sharing our stories with
each other and how our children benefit from the richness of more than
one culture.



Y E A R  2  A U T U M N  W A L K
On Monday 22nd May, the Year 2 students embarked on an
Autumn Nature Walk in our local neighbourhood. We have
been learning this term about how making observations can
help budding scientists just like us to notice, wonder and ask
the bigger questions about how or why things happen in the
living world. With our amazing Year 2 parent helpers, we
layered up ready for rain or sunshine and walked to Corta
Bella Place Reserve. 

On our walk, we took time to focus on using our senses of
sight, smell, touch and sound (we avoided taste in this case)
to make observations. We practised describing the rain-
soaked grass, muddy puddles, bare trees, bright fruit, leaf
colours, their unique shapes and textures. We also stopped
to notice weather changes in the sky with cloud formations,
strength of the wind and the sun. We collected items from
nature that caught our interest and brought them back to
class with us. We spent the afternoon brainstorming many
new adjectives to describe our items and observations. We
are learning how to show maiā (courage) by using these newly
learnt adjectives to add details to our writing!



Y E A R  4  P O E T R Y  R E C I T A L S

Well done to the Year 4 poetry recital finalists for showing maiā and presenting
their poem to the whole team and their parents. They have recited long poems
and engaged the audience with their expressive presentation. 






Y E A R  5  -  W A T E R  C A R E  V I S I T
Year 5 students explored drinking water and water filtration.



Y E A R  6  -  W A T E R  C A R E  S T R E A M  T R I P
Year 6 students learned about how to analyse stream health by measuring
temperature, turbidity, nitrate level and investigating macroinvertebrates. 



Y E A R  6  W R I T I N G  -  A L I S H A  G O V E N D E R



NOTICES
LOST PROPERTY
We are highly disappointed at
the sheer volume of lost property
that has piled up in Room 4 this
term. Students are responsible
for their belongings and we ask
all families to have their children
check the Lost Property for
missing items each day before
the end of term. 
A table with all the remaining
lost property will be placed
outside of the office area until
Friday 30th June.

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALE

There will be a second hand uniform sale held on
Wednesday 28 June from 6:00-8:00pm in the

Golflands Campus Hall. 

40 HOUR FAMINE THIS WEEKEND

The World Vision 40 HOUR FAMINE Challenge is
taking place this weekend. All children who have
opted in to participate in the challenge will be
giving up something for example, no furniture, no
sweet treats, or no devices for 40 hours. 

The purpose of the challenge this year is to raise
awareness of communities who die from water-
related diseases. Students are raising money to
evoke change by helping fund the supply clean
water to communities in need.

All the best to our students who are taking up the
challenge this weekend! 



NOTICES
OPEN MORNINGS 2023
Please invite family and friends who may be interested in Elim Christian
College, or if you have younger siblings of current students who are interested
in the 2024 school year. Student Leaders will tour visitors through the school
and there is an opportunity to hear from our Principal Mr Murray Burton.
Links to register are below.

Golflands Campus - (NE - Year 10)  
Tuesday 20th June 2023 - 9.15am - 10.45am 
Principal's Address at 10.00am
GC 2023 Open Morning Link
https://forms.gle/YZS2pS9c4xu77Ynw5

 Botany Campus - (Year 11 -13)  
Wednesday 21st June 2023 - 9.15am - 10.45am 
Principal's Address at 10.00am
BC 2023 Open Morning Link
https://forms.gle/G9qwrLSo1oNnQveg9

 Mt Albert Campus - (Year NE -13)  
Thursday 22nd June 2023 - 9.15am - 10.45am 
Principal's Address at 10.00am
MAC 2023 Open Morning Link
https://forms.gle/HtWcLNH7Kt5P4TKV9

APPLICATIONS FOR THE 2024 SCHOOL YEAR
Cut-off date for guaranteed processing of applications for the 2024 school
year is 31st July 2023. If you have siblings of current students that you would like
to be considered and you haven't submitted an application already, please
have them in by the above date.
APPLY ONLINE: https://forms.gle/D8Mo1KmSC97tAiN17

https://forms.gle/YZS2pS9c4xu77Ynw5
https://forms.gle/G9qwrLSo1oNnQveg9
https://forms.gle/HtWcLNH7Kt5P4TKV9
https://forms.gle/D8Mo1KmSC97tAiN17


NOTICES


